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Project Weekly Update
 (Madison Beltline Construction)

General Project Information –
WisDOT is making the following improvements on the Madison Beltline (US 12) between the
Whitney Way exit and I-39/90 interchange.

· Resurface to address deteriorating pavement,
· Improve existing drainage deficiencies,
· Replace the existing median barrier wall, and
· Upgrade the Beltline median shoulders to be used part-time as travel lanes.

Traffic Impacts:
· Nighttime single and double lane closures will be occurring from approximately I-39 to

Whitney Way for the EB and WB Beltline from 6:30 PM to 6:00 AM.  Daytime shoulder
closures will also be taking place for the EB and WB Beltline between Agricultural Drive
to Fish Hatchery Road.

· Various ramp closures from Seminole Highway to Stoughton Road may also be taking
place throughout any given night.

Please refer to the following website link for anticipated specific closure locations
(https://projects.511wi.gov/flexlane/closures/).  Please note that work is weather dependent
and may be subject to change.

Testing of the newly installed Lane Control Signs (LCS) will be occurring as the contractor
installs the LCSs.  LED lights will likely be visible on the LCSs when testing of the LCS’s occur.
At this time, the Flex Lane is not operational and WisDOT will provide additional information
at a later date as to when the Flex Lane will become operational.

Work this week (week of 12/06/2021)

· Crews will continue electrical installations throughout the project which include wire
installations as well as Lane Control Sign installations.

· Crews will complete guardrail component replacements.
· Crews will continue any running to-do list items and general cleanup of the project.

Work scheduled for the remainder of December and January

· Crews will continue electrical installations throughout the project which include wire
installations and Lane Control Sign installations.



Contact information
Trenton Diehl, Strand Associates, Inc.- Project Leader

Email: trenton.diehl@strand.com
If you would like to be added to the weekly update distribution list, please email your name and
email address to trenton.diehl@strand.com.

This will be the last weekly update for the 2021 construction season.  Thank you for your patience
and understanding throughout this construction season.

Project Website

https://projects.511wi.gov/flexlane/


